
File No. 21-1186-S3 
 
HOUSING COMMITTEE REPORT relative to contract amendments with service providers for the 
implementation of the Housing Opportunities for Persons with HIV/AIDS (HOPWA) program. 
 
Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR: 
 
AUTHORIZE the General Manager, Los Angeles Housing Department (LAHD), or designee, to:  
 
a. Allocate an additional $104,134.50 from the HOPWA Program Year 48 award to the following contracts: 
 

 
Contractor 

 
Service 

 
Contract No. 

Increase to 
Contract Amount 

Amended 
Contract Total  

Alliance for Housing 
and Healing 
 

Regional Office – 
SPA 4 and 5 

138979 $ 10,000.00 $ 5,221,205.00 

Alliance for Housing 
and Healing 
 

Regional Office – 
SPA 8 

138932 10,000.00 3,292,357.00 

Alliance for Housing 
and Healing 
 

Residential Service 
Coordination 

139393 10,000.00 2,616,500.00 

Alliance for Housing 
and Healing 
 

Scattered Site 
Master Leasing 

138872 10,000.00 1,760,000.00 

APLA Health & 
Wellness 
 

Regional Office –  
SPA 6 

139291 10,000.00 4,260,000.00 

Bitfocus, Inc. 
 
 

Information Systems 131043 5,304.50 1,157,005.50 

City of Pasadena 
 
 

Tenant-Based Rental 
Assistance 

139958 8,830.00 579,500.00 

Foothill AIDS Project 
 
 

Regional Office –  
SPAs 3 and 7 

139721 10,000.00 4,260,000.00 

Pets Are Wonderful 
Support/Los Angeles 
 

Housing Information 
and Referral 

138703 10,000.00 1,645,000.00 

Tarzana Treatment 
Centers, Inc. 
 

Regional Office –  
SPAs 1 and 2 

139057 10,000.00 4,260,000.00 

Volunteers of America 
of Los Angeles 

Scattered-Site 
Master Leasing 

138777      10,000.00        950,559.00 

  Total: $104,134.50 $30,890,555.50 
 

b. Prepare Controller instructions and any technical corrections as necessary to the transactions included 
in the LAHD report dated October 31, 2022, attached to the Council file, including the creation of special 
appropriation accounts or corrections to account names, to implement the intent of those transactions, 
subject to the approval of the City Administrative Officer; and, request the Controller to implement those 
instructions. 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement: The LAHD reports that there is no fiscal impact on the City’s General Fund. 
 
Community Impact Statement: None submitted 
 



 
Summary: 
At a regular meeting held on November 9, 2022, the Housing Committee considered the LAHD report 
relative to authorizing contract amendments with service providers to allocate an additional $104,134.50 
from the HOPWA Program Year 48 award for Contract Nos. C-138979, C-138932, C-139393, C-138872, 
C139291, C-139958, C-139721, C-138703, C-139057, C-138777, and C- 131043. After providing an 
opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended to approve the recommendations contained 
in the LAHD report dated October 31, 2022, as detailed above. This matter is now submitted to the Council 
for consideration. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
HOUSING COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
 

MEMBER VOTE 
RAMAN: YES 
HARRIS-DAWSON: YES 
KREKORIAN: YES 
LEE: YES 
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